
 

 

May 22, 2022 - One of my e-mails to the board after I found out about the ARC 

resubmittal letter.  

 

And at that point I knew it was malicious but really had no clue how fraudulent 

it really was. 
 

From: Paul Sloan <                  .net> 

Sent: Thursday, May 19, 2022 9:11 AM 

To: 'Michael Eggleston' <ielue@hotmail.com>; 'Agnes Springer-Teitsma (ELKS2001@aol.com)' 

<ELKS2001@aol.com>; 'freespirit66' <freespirit66@comcast.net>; 'Linda Spear 

(suzie1320@verizon.net)' <suzie1320@verizon.net>; 'kolar123@windstream.net' 

<kolar123@windstream.net>; director3.veniceacreshoa@gmail.com; fennec@comcast.net 

Cc: Denise (denise@argusvenice.com) <denise@argusvenice.com> 

Subject: Venice Acres - The First Law of Holes 

Importance: High 

 

Again, my advice to the board is to mitigate the damage by rescinding the ARC 

letter to the Bandow’s, sort of stunned that board has failed to deal with such a 

malicious and fraudulent action in a timely manner. 

 

Michael has dug a hole for the board and residents……..time for someone to step 

up and do the right thing. 

 

The First Law of Holes: 

“When you’re in a hole, stop digging.” – Denis Healy 

 

Paul Sloan 

2533 Northway Drive 

Venice, FL. 34292 
 


